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TRSA OFFICES – Tuesday, 28 May 2019 
 
 
Stewards today concluded an inquiry into the breath analyser test result from a 
sample provided by Trainer Jordan Frew at the Strathalbyn race meeting 
conducted on 19 May 2019. Mr Frew had been directed to provide a sample by the 
Stewards and the test was conducted to detect any presence of alcohol. After 
recording the detected level the matter was adjourned.  
 
After hearing further evidence today, Mr Frew was found guilty of a breach of 
AR140(1)(a) the specifics of the charge being that at the Strathalbyn race meeting 
conducted on 19 May 2019 at 5.00pm following the running of race 8 after 
handling the racehorse HOFFS OFF, he did provide a breath sample at the 
direction of the Stewards which detected a banned substance, namely alcohol at a 
concentration in excess of 0.05%.  
 
Jordan Frew was suspended for a period of 2 months to commence at midnight 
Monday, 3 June 2019, until midnight, 3 August 2019. Acting Under AR267 stewards 
advised Mr Frew that he would be able to continue to ride track work on horses 
not currently on his stable return during the period of his suspension. Mr Frew was 
also advised that if he were able to successfully complete drug and alcohol 
awareness program, the final month of his suspension would be reduced and his 
suspension would conclude on midnight 3 July 2019. 
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